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Mr. Puglisi Appointed
Associate Dean of Students

Brother Richard
Camara, FSC, Prin-
cipal, announced the
appointment of Mr.
Domenic Puglisi as
Associate Dean of
Students to assist
Brother Joseph
Desimone, FSC, Vice-
Principal.

Mr. Puglisi joined the faculty this
year as teacher of mathematics and
junior varsity soccer coach. He was
formerly with the Christian Brothers’
school in Los Angeles, Cathedral High
School, 1970-83, where he taught
mathematics and was varsity football,
baseball and soccer coach. From
1980-83 he was Dean of Students.

After graduating from Cathedral
High School in 1966, he went on for his
bachelor’s degree and teaching creden-
tial at California State University at Los
Angeles. He and his wife, Gilda, and
two children reside in Diamond Springs.

Mr. D. Puglisi

Third Annual CB 200 Club
Have Record Meeting

The members of the 1984 CB 200
Club met on Sunday, May 6 for their
third annual get together to have
member Don Futterer be the third per-
son to turn the key in the Cadillac door
prize and start up the engine.

The first year Jim Burich won the car
on number 24 and last year Don Foley
was the 181st member to finally turn on
the ignition and receive the applause
when the motor started running.

Don Futterer, a CB alumnus of the
Class of 1929, was also a 1983 CB 200
Club member.

While the excitement of knowing who
would be the owner of the door prize
was over quickly, the members and
guests continued to enjoy the delicious
hors d’ouvres prepared by Nancy Mar-
tin and her committee and share the
pleasant company of loyal friends of
Christian Brothers.

(continued on page 5)

Alumni Plan Third Annual
Golf/Tennis/Dinner

June 29 is the date for the third an-
nual Golf and Tennis Tourney and Din-
ner for former men and women students
of Bishop Armstrong and Christian
Brothers high schools.

Flyers were sent out last month to
alumni in the Sacramento metropolitan
area informing them of this event and
giving a deadline of June 19 to make
their reservations. There is a limit of 100
for the golf and 32 for tennis. There is
no limit to dinner, which is for alumni
and spouses. Each one attending the
dinner will receive a CB wine pack. Ron
Hermann is again catering the dinner.

General chairman is Roger Valine
with Rick Gormley handling the golf
and Duke and Linda McAlpine the ten-
nis tourneys. Assisting are: John Cook,
Mike Elorduy, Ron Hermann, Ron
Limeberger, Dennis Micheletti, Geroge
Radovich, Bob Shorrock, Sal Vasquez,
Jim Westlake and Brother Bertram.,

Regents Present Merit
Scholarships to Class of 1988

Brother Richard
Camara, FSC, Prin-
cipal, announced the
winners of the merit
scholarships for the in-
coming freshmen
class.

John Malinowski of
St. Mary’s School, E
Sacramento,  was =
awarded the full tui- '
tion scholarship. Half- John Malinoski
tuition scholarships will go to Casey
Lyon, Holy Spirit School and Shaun
Linster, St. Ann’s School, both of
Sacramento.

Winners qualified as finalists by test
scores, grades and recommendations.
Round-table discussions with teachers
and student leaders at Christian
Brothers High School determined the
three top places.

Runners-up are awarded Honors at
Entrance: Christopher Gregory (Arden

(continued on page 3)

Brother Richard Receives
Reappointment As Principal

Brother Norman
Cook, FSC, Provin-
cial, announced the
appointment of
Brother Richard
Camara, FSC for
another three year
term as Principal of
Christian Brothers y
High School as of July Brother Richard
1, 1984

Brother Norman noted the many
achievements of the school during
Brother Richard’s first term as chief ad-
ministrator. The self-evaluation of all
departments of the school by ad-
ministration, faculty and staff with in-
put from students and adult support
groups resulted in a full term accredita-
tion of six years by the Western Associa-
tion of Schools and Colleges. As a by-
product of the self-evaluation, the Cur-
riculum Committee has been working on
a “‘Profile of a Christian Brothers’
Graduate’’ as an instrument for each
department to use for ongoing evalua-
tions of curriculum offerings and
methodologies. Brother Richard has
been a very active member of the Cur-
riculum Committee on this project.

The Departments have also worked
on better articulation among themselves
with regular presentations at faculty
meetings of the goals and procedures us-
ed in various academic disciplines.

Brother Richard has also worked
closely with the Board of Regents in
their various capacities of advisory
assistance to the administration. In par-
ticular, he has responded positively to
the Task Force in improving the securi-
ty on campus and undertaking long
range studies as to how Christian
Brothers High School can best serve the
Catholic secondary educational needs of
Sacramento.

The physical plant has received altera-
tions, not only for greater security of
personnel and propety, but for greater
efficiency of staff. Improvements have
been made in the administration wing,

(continued on page 2)



Support Groups Elect
Officers for 1984-85

The adult support groups associated
with Crhistian Brothers High School
hold their elections in the Spring in order
to give the new officers and boards an
opportunity to utilize summer months
to organize committees and initiate
projects.

PSO — The parents’ group chose
Gomez Delgado as President to succeed
Larry Hansen. He will be assisted by
Ron Carissimi, Vice-President, Roseann
Marchi, Recording Secretary, Barbara
LeDoux, Corresponding Secretary and
Tom Colby, Treasurer.

LA SALLE CLUB — In support of the
athletic and physical education pro-
grams, the La Salle Club will have Del
Allen, President, Ron Hermann, Past
President, John Borge, Vice-President,
Arleen Coe, Secretary and ever faithful,
Joe Kirrene as Treasurer.

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION — Elected
as President of the Board of Directors
to succeed James Westlake, is Roger
Valine. Vice-President is Patrick
Gormley; Secretary, Carol Warmerdam
and Treasurer, John Cook. New
member, replacing Ron Limeberger, is
Don McKenzie. Limeberger will remain
as co-moderator of the Alumni with
Brother Bertram.

BOARD OF REGENTS — Succeeding
John Jackson, Jr. as President will be
Charles Sylva. Working with Sylva will
be Leonard Panattoni, Vice-President,
Don Saner, Secretary and Ed Melia,
Treasurer. New Board members who
were welcomed at a reception on May
17 are Sue Keil and Bev Lammerding
and presidents of the PSO, La Salle
Club and Alumni Association as ex-
officio members. Members who com-
pleted their terms on the Board were
presented with plaques acknowledging
their years of dedicated service to the
school:

Steve Beneto, Ron Carissimi (charter
member), Ed Lammerding (charter
member), Jim Mikacich, Jim Mulhern
(charter member), Eleanor Neumann,
Peter Perich (charter member), and ex
officio members of PSO, La Salle Club
and Alumni.

Brother Richard

(continued from page 1)

Ambrose Hall, gymnasium, cafeteria,
classrooms and Brothers’ residence.
Most of the alterations were made by
Brother Richard using the varied skills
of Joe Guilherme, Maintenance
Supervisor.

STUDENTS REACH OUT
TO THOSE IN NEED

Under the leadership of the Student
Council, the Homerooms collected
food, clothing, toys and money to be
distributed at the Thanksgiving and
Christmas holidays among various
groups which provide assistance to poor
families.

In a report to the faculty, Brother
Daniel Morgan, FSC, Director of Stu-
dent Activities, estimated the cost of the
donated items for the first semester to
be $2,538. The total given for this pur-
pose by the students over the last four
years was estimated at $11,073.

During the Spring semester the
students again shared of their material
goods with the poor and the needy
through Lenten collections in the
homerooms.

During the annual Blood Drive,
students and faculty contributed 53
units.

La Salle Club Held
Annual Golf Tournament

May 25 was the date this year for the
18th La Salle Club Golf Tournament,
held at Bing Maloney course. Dinner at
the school cafeteria followed the day of
golf. Trophies were awarded in 3 flights:
clergy, alumni and guests.

Committee members were: Jim
Burich, Dave Treiber, Joe Lopes and
Ron Hermann.

Soph Named Eagle Scout

Christopher Taylor of the sophomore
class earned his Eagle Scout rating in the
Boy Scouts of America at a ceremony
at Lassen Jr. High School last month.

In addition to earning 21 merit badges
while in the Scouts, last summer, he
marked seven miles of trails in Sierra
Nevada. Chris belongs to Troop #13 of
the Sacramento Army Depot.

Co-ed Summer School Schedule
Jor June & July

A six week summer session for high
school boys and girls will be available
at Christian Brothers from June 18 to
July 26. For those who did not pre-
register before May 25, registration will
be held on Tuesday, June 21, 9 a.m. to
1 p.m.

A Pre-high school session will begin
on June 19 and end on July 19 for a five
week program in language arts, reading
and math as a preparation for high
school.

Mr. Pat O’Brien, Guidance Director,
will be Principal of the Summer Session
and may be contacted at 452-2876 for
further information.

Drama Returns To CB

After a hiatus of several years, the
Fine Arts Department initiated a stage
performance on campus. Neil Simon’s
““The Odd Couple’’ was presented in the
Speech Arts Room on May 4 and 5 to
appreciative audiences.

Lead parts were played by Sean
Owens and Jason Knowles as Felix and
Oscar. Other members of the cast in-
cluded Alex Zangeneneh-Azam, Tom
O’Connor, Kevin Spease, Charles
Stuthard and two students from St.
Frances High School, Tammy Robinson
and Kim Russell.

Ms. Kathleen Rosenfield of the
Modern Language Department directed
the production and Mr. Michael Heb-
da, Chairman of the Fine Arts Depart-
ment, directed the technical crew of
Chris Santos-Coy, Mark Daly and Keith
Healy.

A special matinee performance was
given on May 15 for the students as a
benefit for the Chris Martinelli Heart
Fund.

Brother Richard congratulates Don Futterer as President Dean Park presents winner with papers for

door prize for CB 200 Club



Graduates Provide Life

Time Alumni Scholarships

The Class of 1984 enrolled 36 of its
members as Life Time Alumni and
thereby set up a scholarship fund of
$3,600 which will be invested and the in-
terest will be added annually for ten
years. In 1994, incoming students to
Christian Brothers High School will
have these funds available to assist those
families which cannot afford full tuition
fees.

The Life Time Alumni Scholarship
Program was started in 1978 and now
has more than $20,000 in the Fund.

This year’s graduates who received

Life Time Alumni membership cards
and mementos at the Baccalaureate
ceremonies are:
Mark J. Alessio, John E. Broughton,
Steven P. Burkholder, John Caruso,
James L. Connick, Rick Crump, Steven
C. Del Real, Christopher Enjalran,
Joseph A. Escajeda, Michael A.
Freeworth, Phillip A. Gums III, Enri-
que Gutierrez, Robert Harbaugh, Brian
Hensley, Michael R. Hills, Jay Imbery,
Eric Kacalek, Kenneth Leach, Henry C.
Lopez Jr., Andrew S. MacVicar, Peter
N. Marks, Richard R. Martin, Keilan
Matthews, Michael Murphy, Bradd W.
Newton, Kenny Omlin, Paul A. Pedone
Jr., Anthony Radovich, Luis Ramirez,
Mark X. Rodriguez, Paul Salinas III,
Michael Sanchez, Donald A. Saner, Jr.,
Mark J. Sarmento, Alfred E. Solis, Vic-
tor R. Talani II.

Mary Johnson Among Deceased Friends of Christian Brothers

Mary Johnson

The Brothers of Sacramento planned
and participated in the liturgy that
celebrated MARY JOHNSON’s new life
in eternity as she completed a long life
of unselfish service to others in time.
Mary was a benefactoress of Christian
Brothers since the years of the Depres-
sion when the school had real financial
difficulties. A plaque hangs in the
Development Office with a portrait
which reads: ‘““Mary Johnson — A life
long friend and benefactress whose
devotion and labors made possible many
of the cultural, academic and athletic
programs at a time when Christian
Brothers High School truly needed a
friend. NEVER LET IT BE FORGOT-
TEN.” In recent years Mrs. Johnson

Class Reunions

1944

Will Fox and Walt Kennedy are mak-
ing plans to bring the class together for
their 40th year reunion. Letters have
been mailed to classmates.
1949

Woodlake Inn has been selected as the
site for the October 13th date for the
35th year reunion. John Lysaght chairs
a committee of Manuel Cazares, Ray
Molina, Fred Tucker, Bill Mulderrig
and Bill Weubbe.
1954

A Tri Hi ‘54 Reunion at Valley Hi
Country Club was held on May 12.
1959

The men and women of Bishop Arm-
strong High School Class of ‘59 will
have the opportunity of catching up on
the last 25 years at Sacramento Inn on
October 6. Plans are being made by
Rosemary Valine Wood, Linda Ramos
Giese and Bob Separovich.
1964

The last co-ed class from BA will get
together for a 20th year reunion on Oc-

tober 13 at El Rancho Hotel in West
Sacramento. The group working on the
event have been Helen Hefner Wood,
Kathy Henretty Pinkston, Clare Mason,
Bernita Sanchez Jackson, Jimmy San-
chez, David Swanson, Don Murphy,
Maryann Zupan and Mitch Rakela.
1969

Grads from St. Francis, Bishop
Manogue and Christian Brothers have
been planning a 15th year reunion of
their classmates on June 30 at the Dante
Club on Fair Oaks Blvd. CB reps are
Kevin Crossland, Mike Cima, Mike
Havey and Bruce Maita.
1974

July 7 is the date for the grads who
have 10 years to catch up on at El Ran-
cho Hotel. Ed Niehaus and Charlie
Willis co-chair this reunion.
1979

Mike Lahey has arranged to have a §
year reunion at the Elks Club on River-
side Blvd., June 22 for a buffet dinner
and dancing. Reservations should be in
by June 14.

supported the scholarship program that
provided tuition assistance. Alumni sur-
viving her include her son, Archie
Crossland ‘39 and grandson, Kevin
Crossland ‘69.

Alumni deceased since our last
publication: RAY LA FOUNTAIN ‘50,
F. VIRGIL McCORMICK ‘38, JOHN
FONSECA, JR. ‘44, brother of Henry
‘42, Danny ‘x46 and Harry ‘64,
CHARLES FITZGERALD ‘30.

Parents: EMMA ALBIANI, mother
of Eugene D. ‘59; MILDRED HEN-
NESSY, mother of Leo ‘43, Edward T.
‘45 and the late John ‘40 and grand-
mother of John W. ‘70 and Stephen ‘75
Hennessy; ELIZABETH ANN
LOVATO, mother of Tim ‘87;
MATILDE T. NOSS, mother of Matt
36, Jack ‘49 and the late Kenneth ‘52;
LESLIE R. EARLE, father of Raemon
‘53 and Norman ‘56, uncle of Robert ‘51
and Walter ‘52 Short; ROBERT E.
WINCHELL, father of Robert E., Ir.
‘49 and James ‘51 and grandfather of
Chris ‘78 and Steven ‘82; KUNEISE
RADOVICH, mother of George ‘49,
grandmother of Anthony ‘84 and David
‘87, aunt of Frank Ratoni ‘49, sister-in-
law of Matt Radovich ‘26; LORRAINE
D’ALESSANDRO, wife of Americo
‘35, mother of Antoninette Lane ‘57,
grandmother of Patrick Lane ‘80,
mother-in-law of John Lane ‘56.

Other relatives of alumni: LOUISA
PAALMA, mother of Hunter ‘51;
MRS. FRANK LAGOMARSINO, wife
of Frank ‘25; ANTHONY GUIDERA,
father-in-law of Bill Silva “35; JOE
LOMABARDI, husband of Rosalie, CB
bus driver.

The deceased members of the CB
family are recommended to the prayers
of our readers.

Merit Scholarships
(continued from page 1)

School), Patrick Zalasky (St. Robert’s
School), David Grundman (Galt Middle
School), Ruben Mejia (Our Lady of
Fatima School) and Brian Nycum (Kit
Carson Jr. High).

Scholarship winners must maintain a
3.3 grade point average each semester to
renew their scholarships for the four
years of high school. A recent study of
past finalists has shown these students
maintaining an average of 3.75.

In addition to the scholarships, the
Regents contributed to the school’s
grant-in-aid fund.



In Memory Of:
GEORGE AMARO
Steve & Darlene Beneto & Family
LORENZO O. ANDERSON
Plumbers & Pipefitiers Local Union
#447 (donation to William
Francis-Pipe Trades Scholarship
Fund)
JOSEPHINE ARNOLD
Karl & Kathy Omlin & Family
MINNIE AVIS
Fred & Merdy Tucker
HENRY BACKER
Del & Dorothy Silva
GLORIA BELTRAM
Graham & Rosemary Lahey
{donation to Marco Smolich
Scholarship Fund)
ANDRIANA BLACKWELL
Matt Radovich
DR.. FRANK BLAISDELL
Will and Lee Fox
ALMA WARREN BONNET
Brothers” Community,
Sacramento
JOSEPH CARTOSCELLI '30
Family of Joseph Cartoscelli
MARY ALICE CLEGG
Betty Short
BILL & CHARLOTTE COOK
Dorothy Schank (donation to Bill
& Charlotie Cook Scholarship
Fund)
CARROLL COOCK
Paul & Stasia Bernardis (donation
to Helen Babich Scholarship
Fund)
MICHAEL CUMMINS
LaVern & Silvie Suine
CAROLYN DAMES
Joe & Margaret Harling & Family
LORRAINE D'ALESSANDRO
Alberta & Jack Stassi & Family
Golfing Buddies of Americo
LOIS DAVIDSON
Steven Zoet/Pamela Babich
(donation to Helen Babich
Scholarship Fund)
ROBERT DOWNEY
The Goyettes & Barbara
Wakefield
LESLIE R. EARLE
Walter & Helen Short & Family
Robert & Sauni Short & Family
Eleanor & Delbert Book & Family
Betty Short
MARY ENRIGHT
Mary & Joe Wagner
CHARLES ""BUD" FITZGERALD
Ned & Virginia McKinley
Ken & Marolyn Harris & Family
JOHN FONSECA, JR.
CB Alumni Association
JOSEPH FORNASERO, SR.
Ed & Barbara Melia
John & Johanna Carmassi
WILLIAM F. FOSTER
Joan & Stanley Gilliam
Charles & Flora Gilliam
(donations to Marco Smolich
Scholarship Fund)
MILDRED FRASINETTI
Bud, Irene, Jeff & Tom Tisdel
Oliva Verzasconi & Lena Caples
{(donations to William Bordisso
Scholarship Fund)

Memorials

Christian Brothers Regents gratefully acknowledge contributions from the following donors, received from February 12, 1984 to May 11, 1984, The name
of the person remembered or honored is inscribed in the Memorial Book which remains on the altar in the Brothers’ chapel as a continuing memento ln
the prayers of the Brothers. A Mass is offered each Wednesday for donors and those they wish remembered.

CATHERINE GARETTO
Brothers Adrian, Bede, Bertram,
Joseph & Richard, F.S.C.
ROSE GATEJEN
Henry & Maryann Mendoza
CLIFFORD GETZ
Karl & Kathy Omlin & Family
ANTHONY J. GUIDERA
The Mulhern Family
Mrs. Mamie Contente
Mrs. Nora Lopes
MAE HAGEN
(1st Anniversary of her death)
Jean Grassi
FRANCIS L. HATCH
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Minow

HAROLD C. HARDIN
Plumbers & Pipefitters Local
Union #447
(donation to Wm. Francis-Pipe
Trades Scholarship Fund)
MARGARET HARRISON
Jim & Charlotte Westlake
(donation to Albert Westlake
Scholarship Fund)

MOTHER OF INGA HELM
The Goyette Family

MARY JOHNSON

Christian Brothers’ Community

CBHS Library

Joan & Stanley Gilliam
(donation to Marco Smolich -
Scholarship Fund)

Sue & Dick Nelson

Ugo & Ruth Pucci

George & Annetta Caselli

Betty & Jack Downey

Ada Cortopassi

Max & Norma Hollar

Andrew & Frances Franzoia

Jack & Helen Winslow

Mr. & Mrs. William Blanas -
(donation to Marco Smalich
Scholarship Fund)

Alberta & Jack Stassi

The Boocks, Jim & Jean

Charles J. O’Connor, Jr.

Paul & Stasia Bernardis
(donation to Helen Babich
Scholarship Fund)

Lodies Community Club of Hood
Fred & Kay Lieginger

Jim & Doris Scollan

Flora Holland

Stella W. Waclawinck
Lockwood & Mary Vogeli
Mike & Carmen Elorduy
Jack & Clee Bertolucci

Bud & Elia Hollar

Joe & Ellie Babich
(donation to Helen Babich
Scholarship Fund)

Mr. & Mrs. David Macaulay

Tom Hally & Margaret Sullivan

The Raimondi Family

Mr. & Mrs. Walter Anderson
Philomena Serpa

Francis J. Quinn

Mr. & Mrs. Guida Pieretfi
Bob & Anna Marie Barbeau
Julian Jr. & Anita Elorduy
Joe & Virginia Farrington
Maric & Mary Banchero
Mary Ellen & Joe Ostoja

CLARA M. KEELOR
Ron, Walt & Staff of Carissimi
Rohrer Associates

KARNEY KENCHELIAN
Brothers Adrian, Bede, Bertram,
Joseph & Richard, F.5.C.

REV. KEITH KENNY

Groham & Rosemary Lahey
(donation to Marco Smolich
Scholarship Fund)

Paul & Stasia Bernardis
{donation to Helen Babich
Scholarship Fund)

LELAND L. KESSLER

Plumbers & Pipefitters Local

Union #447 (donation to Wm.
Francis-Pipe Trades Scholarship
Fund)

RICHARD T. KROM

Plumbers & Pipefitters Local

Union #447 (donation to Wm.
Francis-Pipe Trades Scholarship
Fund)

RAYMOND "DUTCH" KUNZ

John & Claudine Jackson
(donation to William Bordisso
Scholarship Fund)

Joan & Stanley Gilliam
(donation to Marco Smolich
Scholarship Fund)

Lena Bordisso (donation to
William Bordisso Scholarship
Fund)

Sam & Billee Kanelos
(donation to William Bordisso
Scholarship Fund)

MRS. FRANK LAGOMARSINO

Jack & Alberta Stassi

JOSEPH LANDEKA
Ed & Barbara Broughton
JEROME S. LEFLAR

Plumbers & Pipefitters Local

Union #447 (donation to Wm.
Francis-Pipe Trades Scholarship
Fund)

JERRY LITELL

Will & Lee Fox

JOE LOMBARDI

Brothers’ Community, CB
High School

Facultiy & Staff, CB High School

George & Lou Fraga

ELIZABETH ANN LOVATO

Faculty & Staff of CB

High School
LORRAINE MANNING

Paul & Stasia Bernardis
(donation to Helen Bahich
Scholarship Fund)

MINNIE MARGETICH

Graham & Rosemary Lahey
(donation to Marco Smolich
Scholarship Fund)

MARY MARKOV

Zorka Puliz

JOHN J. MARQUARDSEN, JR.
(EASTER REMEMBERANCE)
Ethel Marquardsen (donation to
John Marquardsen Scholarship
Fund)

BARBARA MARZALEK
Marie & Charles Christen

F. VIRGIL MC CORMICK '38
CB Alumni Association

WILMER MILLER
Plumbers & Pipefitters Local
Union #447 (donation to
William Francis-Pipe Trades
Scholarship Fund)
EDWARD MULLIGAN
Kathryne Westlake (donation
to Albert Westlake Scholarship
Fund)
FRANK NASCIEMENTO
Ned & Virginia McKinley
DOUGLAS LEE NELSON
(EASTER REMEMBRANCE)
(donations te Douglas L. Nelson
Fine Arts Center Fund)
Mrs. R.C. Nelson
Sue, Dick & Dave Nelson
DOROTHY OEHLICH
Jerry & Mary Gliebe
Frank & Marge Mugartegui
Jim & Joanne Winchell
ANNA MAE OSSA
The Raimendi Family
Sue & Dick Nelson (donation to
Douglas L. Nelson Fine Arts
Center Fund)
MYRON PAOLINI
Frank & Teresa Corsiglia
MARY PARUN
Betty & Jack Downey
Sue & Dick Nelson (donation to
Douglas L. Nelson Fine Aris
Center Fund)
Joe & Eltie Babich (donation to
Helen Babich Scholarship Fund)
ANN PIERCE
Archie & Rita Crossland
JAMES L. PIERSON
Graham & Rosemary Lahey
(donation to Marco Smolich
Scholarship Fund)
MARGUERITE POLUM
Peter & Jean Grassi
Betty & Jack Downey
Beb & Anna Marie Barbeau
KUNEISE RADOVICH
Jean & Dan Lahey & Family
John & Jean Noonan
Jim & Charlotte Westlake
(donation to Albert Westlake
Scholarship Fund)
Jim & Joanne Winchell
Zorka Puliz
The Carissimi Family
Bill & Barbara Dunk
PHILOMENA RODGRIGUES
Karl, Kathy, Karli, Kenney &
Karin Omlin
VICTORIA ROSE
The Burns Family
MRS. ROSENSTEEL
The Carissimi Family
SIS RYAN
Ed & Barbara Melia
DR. WILLIAM RYAN
Eddie O’Donoghue
ROLAND A. SMITH
(donations to William Francis-
Pipe Trades Scholarship Fund)
Plumbers & Pipefitters Local
Union #447
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Silver
MARCO SMOLICH
Eddie O'Donoghue

(continued on page 5)



Memorials
FATHER OF CREIGHTON
SANDERS
Faculty & Staff of Christian
Brothers High School
WALTER H. STILL
Plumbers & Pipefitters Local
Union #447 (donation to
William Francis-Pipe Trades
Scholarship Fund)
PIETRO TALINI
Clare & Gene Vittori
Noemi Cecchettini
JOHN THOMAS
Joe & Ellie Babich (donation to
Helen Babich Scholarship Fund)
CHRISTINE MARIE THORN
Paul & Stasia Bernardis (donation
to Helen Babich Scholarship
Fund)
ROBERT E. WINCHELL
Jerry & Mary Gliebe
Clarence & Josephine Johnson
Jim & Charlotte Westlake
(donation to Albert Westlake
Scholarship Fund)
Gary & Dorothy O’Neil
WILLIAM YOUNG
The Mulherns
ANGELO ZANATTO
Zorka Puliz
SPEEDY RECOVERY OF
BROTHER EDWARD WELCH F.5.C.
Faculty & Staff, CB High School
SPEEDY RECOVERY OF
FATHER OF REV. BEN DELEON
Faculty & Staff, CB High School
GET WELL SOON WISHES FOR
ROSALIE MARTY
Karl & Kathy Omlin & Family

SPEEDY RECOVERY OF
ALFRED R. LA BASTIDA
Brothers’ Community,
CB High School
SPEEDY RECOVERY OF
EDDIE CAMARA
Brothers’ Communuity,
CB High School
PRAYERS FOR SUCCESSFUL
SURGERY FOR
MRS. E. LEMORE GRIFFITH
Faculty & Staff, CB High School
BIRTHDAY GREETINGS TO
JAMES J. MURPHY
Joan & Stanley Gilliam (denation
to Marco Smolich Scholarship
Fund)
CONGRATULATIONS ON
SPECAIL OCCASION TO
LOUIS BLANAS
Marie & Charlie Christen,
Ursula, Bob & Dick
GOD'S BLESSINGS ON YOUR
ORGANIZATION'S EFFORTS
THROUGH THE SOCIETY OF
ST. JUDE
To Irish American Club of
Sacramento from John D. Foy

CALENDAR

Jun 13 Alumni Board Meeting

Jun 18 High School Summer

School begins

Pre-High School Summer

School begins

Jun 22 Class of 1979 Reunion

Jun 29 Alumni 3rd Annual
Golf/Tennis/Dinner

Jun 30 Class of 1969 Reunion

Jun 19

Jul 7 Class of 1974 Reunion
Jul 11 Alumni Board Meeting
Jul 26 End of Summer School

Aug 29 Siudents Receive Class
Schedules for 1984-85

Aug 30 Class Orientations

Aug 31 First Day of Classes

CB 200 Club
(continued from page 1)
The 1984 Executive Com-
mittee were: Dean Park,
President, Stan Stancell, Ex-
ecutive Vice-President, John
Johnston, Vice-President,
Will Fox, Treasurer, Jan Hen-
drix, Secretary, Jean Lahey,
Administrative Assistant,
Brother Daniel Morgan,
Moderator, Brother Bertram
Coleman, Advisor, Leonard
Kreizenbeck and Ray Gatejen,
Membership Committee

1984 Members Are:
Cliff Allenby*

C.B.S. Alumni Assoc.

Ron Alvernaz

Mr. & Mrs. Bob Androvich
Lloyd Arnold

Doug Arnold

Ralph & Geraldine Balanesi
Al & Marie Balshor*
Manuel Barandas*

Donald Barbeau

Gerald Barrett

C.R. Belforte

Kenneth Belke*

Mrs. Steve Beneto

Steve Beneto*

Richard Benvenuti

Victor Bertolani

Mr. & Mrs. Bettencourt*
George Biaggi

Bill & Lois Bishop*

Peter Bollinger*

Mike Bosnich

Mr. & Mrs. John Bozich*
Bud Tisdel & Nick Branich
Louis Brusato

Edward A. Bunker

Teresa Slattery/James Burich*
Susanne Morgan/James Burton
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Carissimi*
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Carlson*
Mrs. William Carmody*
Mrs. Virginia Cavanaugh
Ada Ceccarelli

John Ceccarelli*

Robert Ceccato*

Sammy Cemo*

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Christen*
Victor J. Cima, Jr.

Jack & Donna Clara*
Donald Collins*

George Cook*

Alan Cordano

Ray Cordano*

Del Guerra/Rose Corti
Kevin Crossland

Archie Crossland*

Nick Culjis*

Richard Cunha*

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Danko*

Bill Davey
Denis Donovan*

Mr. & Mrs. William Dunk*
James Dunphy

Franz Edelmayer

Donald Ekstrom*

Mike Elorduy

James Ennis*

Manuel Enos

Deno Evangelista

Leo & Alex Fahn*

Ronald Fernandes

Vincent Ferrigno*
Mildred Fitzwilliam

Don Foley*

Mr. & Mrs. James Fox
George & Louise Fraga*
Michael Franzoia

Mr. & Mrs. Al Franzoia*
Alfred E. Franzoia, Jr.
Jack Fuller*

Donald Futterer

Gerald & Joanne Gatejen
Ray & Nan Gatejen*
Patricia Gayman

Tony Geremia*

Tom Goodwin

Noel Goursolle Jr.*

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Granucci*
Enrique Gutierrez*

Martin Haley*

Art Hayashida

Mr. & Mrs. Martin Henderson
Harry & Jan Hendrix*
David Higgins*

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Hoey*
Judy Holiday

James Holiday*

Mr. & Mrs. Emil Isler*
John Jackson Jr.*

John Jackson Sr.*

John & Tim Johnston
John P. Kearns

Jack Kipp*

Maxine Knezovich
Michael Koewler

William Koewler

Jerry Koewler

John Krpan

Paul Kuzmich

Jean & Dan Lahey*

James Lahey*

Mr. & Mrs. Ed Lammerding*
William Lewis*

George Lial

Ron Limeberger*
Hermann Lorenz Jr.*

Mr. & Mrs. Dave Lucchetti*
George Macko

Berta L Maier

Mr. & Mrs. Ferd Marsalla*
Bob & Nancy Martin

Nick Martinelli Jr.*

Bob Massa*

Edward A. Melia

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Mikacich*
James Mikacich*

Mr. & Mrs. James Monroe
Philip Moore*

Greg Moore*

Dwight R. Moore*

Robert Muckey DDS
Frank Mugartegui*

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Mulhern*
John J. Murphy

David Murphy*

Dr. & Mrs. Robert Nance
M/M Robert Neves*
Robert Nickum*

Dr. E.F. “Ted"” O’Brien
Thomas O'Neil Jr.*

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Oliver*
Joe Ostoja

Frank Ostoja

Norbert Owens

Peter Palamidessi*

Carl & Ann Panattoni
Leonard Panattoni*
Joseph R. Parise

Mrs. Frank Park

Dean & Marilyn Park*
Lou Perez

Dr. Michael Perich*

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Perich*
Manuel Perry Jr.*

Frank Radich, Sr.*/Honda
Mr. & Mrs. George Radovich*
William Ramos*

Frank Ramos*

Mr. & Mrs. Irv Rios*
William Robbins*

Doug Robertson

Jean Runyon Tow*
William Schaedler, D.D.S.
Jim Schenk*

Leo Schuering Jr.*

A. Irving Scott

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Sertich*
Roger Shalz*

Walter & Helen Short
Leo Signorotti*

Bill Simas

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Skarles*
Noel Slakey

Mr. & Mrs. Ted Sobierajski*
Don Sparrow

Stan & Bea Stancell*
Vincent Stanich*

Jack Stassi*

Jay Steiner*

Beverly Stocking*
Kenneth T. Stone

Dan Sullivan

Bert Swanston*

Charles Sylva*

Mr. & Mrs. Emil Tanghetti*
Russell Tatro

Sharon Thompson Davis*
Patricia Tibbetts

William W. Tipton, M.D.
Jeff & Irene Tisdel

Harry Tonkin*

John Urda

T. Michael Vadnais

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Valine*
Mrs. Betty Van Dusen
Sal & Janet Vasquez*
Ralph Vitiello

Lockwood & Mary Vogeli
Jim Vogeli

Michael Warren

Thad Waterbury*

Chester Waterbury*

Jay Waterbury*

Dorothy Waterbury*
Richard Wise*

Jack & Mona Witry*

Ron Wood*

Jerry Wymore*

Johnnie Zuick

*charter members



151 Seniors
Receive Diplomas

The seniors were honored at the Bac-
calaureate Mass at Christian Brothers
High School on June 1 and received
their diplomas at the Sacramento Com-
munity Center Theatre on June 2.
Brother Richard, Principal, presented
151 diplomas to the 108th graduation
class.

At the Awards Ceremony following
the Mass, major awards were earned by
Theordore Coe, General Excellence; Ed-
ward Avis, De La Salle Religion Award;
John Havey, Brother Ambrose Service
Award. Other seniors received awards
for outstanding achievement in
academic subject areas and more than
twenty-five were named for college
scholarships and grants.

A Luncheon at Woodlake Inn for
seniors, their parents and faculty follow-
ed the Awards Ceremony.

Parents of Alumni Surveyed

Having a desire in maintaining rela-
tions with the school and with other
parents with whom they have worked,
several parents of seniors expressed in-
terest in founding a group of parents of
alumni that would provide an oppor-
tunity for these parents to keep in touch
with the social and athletic events, sup-
port the fund-raising projects that assist
the school in its operations and develop-
ment and maintain contacts that have
been productive for themselves as their
sons were attending Christian Brothers
High School.

Larry Hansen, PSO president, re-
gested the services of Mr. & Mrs. Steve
Jablonsky, Mr. & Mrs. Frank
Mugartegui and Mr. & Mrs. Gomez
Delgado to survey the parents of
graduates of the last ten years through
a questionnaire to determine the interest
for belonging to such a group. An
evaluation of the returns from these
questionnaires is now in progress.

Youth of the Month
Chosen by Optimist Club

During the school year, the Sutterville
Optimist Club recognizes a student from
Christian Brothers as being the Youth
of the Month. This honor is given to
those students who dedicate themselves
to service both to the school and the
community.

The winners this year were: Vince
Delgado, Rich Martin, Ken Omlin,

BA Women Grads

by Rosemary Glass Bollinger ‘57

Joining a law firm
already firmly
established by alumni
of CB, Pat Murphy
‘64 is a recent addition = *
to Desmond, Miller, =
Desmond & Bartholo-
mew.,

In addition to the
senior partners of Dick
‘4] and Lou ‘45 Des-
mond, attorneys Bill
Nolan ‘69 and John McCarthy ‘63 are
members of the law firm.

As a CPA for the Desmond law firm,
Pat will specialize in Family Law Ac-
counting/Divorce Taxation issues and
will also analyze property settlements
and community property. Pat had two
years experience with Main, Hurdman
& Cranston, a CPA office under the
leadership of another CB alumnus, Tom
O’Neil, Ir. ‘47.

Spring Athletes Honored
at Awards Dinner

With several athletes still competing
in sectional and NorCal sports, the of-
ficial seasons ended for baseball, track,
swimming, tennis and golf with the an-
nual dinner provided by the La Salle
Club with the services of the parents of
the PSO on May 10.

Coaches named their most valuable,
most inspirational and most improved
players and each received appropriate
trophies. '

The Track Team under Coach Jon
Kaempfer and the Tennis Team under
Coach Pat O’Brien both came in 2nd
place in the Metro League. The Frosh
Baseball team with Coach Mike Costello
earned first place in the league while
Coach Steve Crutcher’s Soph baseball
nine came in second. Coach Ron
Limeberger noted that the varsity was
4th in Metro League.

Coach Keith Munday had high praise
for his swimming team which earned
several first places in races but without
any divers, did not earn the points to
win matches. The golf squad had its
usually successful season to the delight
of their new coach this year, Mr. Denis
Hagerty.

Peter Marks, Mike Gutierrez, Edward
Avis, Phillip Gums, Darren DeAnda,
Robert Carney, Ted Coe, Victor Talani
and Greg James.

Regents’ Efforts Bring
To Reality New
Guidance Center

Irv Rios and Norman Montgomery of
the Board of Regents have spearheaded
a determined effort to satisfy a need for
a Guidance/Counseling Center for the
school. Mr. Pat O'Brien and his staff
have presented the Regents a case state-
ment for having facilities to meet
students away from the administration
office and to have a room for a Career
Center aside from one that is used for
classes during the day. Brother Richard
also presented the need for more office
space with the expansion of computer
operations for accounting and
registration.

Mr. Montgomery was instrumental in
obtaining a building that was available
at Re-Ed West Center for children on
Fair Oaks Blvd. With this school clos-
ing, and the property sold to new
owners, he was able to have the building
donated by the new owner, Mr. Larry
Afzal of Afzal and Devereaux Ventures.
The building is estimated to be worth
$125,000.

With the professional architectural
assistance of Regent Ron Carissimi, a
figure of $50,000 was established as the
cost of moving and installing the
building on the campus at Sacramento
Blvd. Mr. Rios appealed to the Arata
Brothers Trust for funds and received
$29,666.00 for speccific expenses
estimated in the project. With donated
services of Montgomery Movers and
other services, the Regents advised
Brother Richard to move ahead on ac-
quiring the building.

It is expected that the new Guidance
Center will be located near Ambrose
Hall on the North end of the campus
and will be ready for use when school
resumes in September.

The Arata Brothers Trust have been
donors to other projects at CB, through
the intermediary of former Regent, Bet-
ty Downey. Funds were provided for
renovations in the cafeteria, im-
provements in security and major
repairs and upkeep of buildings and
grounds. The Trust was set up in the
wills of Andrew, Frank and Charles
Arata, local grocers. Christian Brothers
at 21st and Broadway with their board-
ing department were steady customers
of the Arata Brothers at their Oak Park
store.



ALUMNI
NEWS

by Jack
Stassi ‘40

Lots of hustle and bustle around the ole school,
what with graduation for the students, CB 200
Club winding up another successful event, and the
Alumni and La Salle Club having their annual golf
tournaments.

DENNIS HOCK ‘64 taught a little English at
Cal State, Sacto and has moved to the Northwest
and now an English Professor at Central
Washington University, which is located in the
small rural town of Ellensburg. Dennis sends an
invite to his classmates to stop by and enjoy the
fishing; he’ll supply the pole . . . DAVE NICHOLS
'83 recently married and now working in the
Regional Offie of Continental Insurance Co . . .
GEORGE CULIJIS “34, fit as a fiddle and enjoy-
ing his retirement, is really looking forward to a
50th year class reunion.

MIKE BOSNICH ‘40, keeping trim by running
and exercising at the Elks Club helps him run down
real estate leads . . . JOE OSTOJA ‘38, recently
in Mempbhis, Tenn. visiting his daughter, informs
me that the Christian Brothers there are trying to
raise $5,200,000 for their local college . . . Young
executive, STEVE BARSANTI ‘78, is with the
Bank of America, Fort Sutter Branch.

A quick run down on the CRANDALLS: MIKE
“64 is working at the Raven Club; brother FRANK
“73 is with United Pracel; MARTY ‘78 is with
McKeson-Robbins Co., while father, BOB is en-
joying his retirement.

Need a program for your computer? Two of the
best salesmen in the in the field are DON MUR-
PHY ‘64 and DAVE SWANSON ‘64 with Sterl-
ing Software Marketing . . . DENNIS KONESKI
*78 is now stationed on the USS Guadacanal and
is an Electronic Technician, and I might mention
that he received the highest academic rating in his
class in boot camp . . . TONY ABELE ‘36, the
Woodland Squire, reminds me that his neighbor
and former County Supervisor. BILL MCDER-
MOTT ‘15, is one of our older grads.

MICHAEL MARTIN ‘80 has just graduated
from the DeVry Institute of Technology in
Phoenix, AZ and is now working for Acuson, Inc.
in Mountain View . . . CBS was well represented
in the Land Park Golf Championship — RICK

GORMLEY ‘74 was runner-up in the Champion-
ship Flight; ANDREW FRANZOIA ‘35 won his
Flight . . . And speaking of golf, JOE PULIZ ‘41
made a “*hole in one’’ at Land Park . . . CARL
GRATH ‘67 was promoted back to California with
B. Dalton, Bookseller, after twelve years with the
firm in Oregon. Carl writes that he enjoys reading
the CONNECTION.

Talk about a man on the run, PAUL REESE
‘35 was named by California Track and Running
magazine as the Athlete of the Year for distant
running in the 65-69 year old division. Paul runs
for the Buffalo Chips . . . And here is an odity:
DR. JAMES COYLE’s ‘41 son, Dan, was recent-
ly appointed to the prestigious position of Editor
of the Law Review at the University of Santa
Clara, while his old arch rival, STAN GILLIAM’s
‘41 son, STUART ‘76, was named Executive
Editor of the University of San Francisco Law
Review. Congrads to both.

RICK JOHNSON 59 has left the brothers, not
the Christian Brothers, but the Brothers Plumb-
ing, to open his own hardware store in East
Sacramento, called East Sacramento Hardware
. . . Sure want to congratulate JIM MULHERN,
Honoray Alum, and FRANK RAMOS, former
Regent. Without these two dedicated hard work-
ing individuals, the CB 200 Club would have to
double their efforts . . . ART SENINI ‘42 has
decided to enjoy life a little now so he has chang-
ed occupations and opened the Avanti Travel
Agency in Reno, NV. For this nice plug Art is sen-
ding me on an all-expense-paid tour to Woodland,
CA . .. Special congrads to RICK GORMLEY
“74 for organizing the Alumni Bus Trip to the
Qakland A vs California Angels baseball game.
A grand time was had by all . . . Also congrads
to JESSE YBARRA ‘80, who played the role of
Jesus Crhist in the Easter Passion Play at St. Pauls
Church in town.

Last month the friends and associates of Capt.
JIM FEUSI ‘47 of the Sacramento Sheriffs Of-
fice gathered to honor him on his retirement. He
has been the Commander of the Headquarters
Division which is presently known as the Special
Investigation Division. Through his tireless efforts
Sacramento County has remained free from
organized crime. Job well done, Jim.

I know that you are not going to believe this,
but after all the vears of writing this column I final-
ly goofed — so I retract. The correct story is: JIM
FRAYNE ‘53 is still the Executive Secretary of the
Trial Lawyers Association. Jim has also been a
member of the State Athletic Commission for a
number of years and was recently paid the honor
of being elected to Chair the Commission. Now,
at last, we got it straight.

This is it for now and I hope you have a most
enjoyable summer but be sure to keep in touch.

JACK STASSI
P.O. Box 160006
Sacramento, CA 95816

Classified Advertisements —
Patronize Your Alumni

Ron Hermann’s ‘54
CODE ““3” CATERING
* Dinner Dances, Buffets and Banquets
e Cocktail Parties and Wedding Receptions
® Picnics and Barbecues

® Liquor Catering Available
(916) 451-1221 or (916) 452-2914

Michael R. St. Amour ‘60
Certified Shorthand Reporter #1737

Sacramento Deposition Reporters
7919 Folsom Bivd,, Suite 310
Sacramento, California 95826

(916) 381-3734

Daniel P. Jones, D.D.S. ‘63
General Dentistry

Campus Commons, Professional Plaza
#2 Scripps Drive, Suite 201
Sacramento, California 95825

Phone 929-6363

Alumni Association

Board of Directors
by Rosemary Glass Bollinger ‘57

BOB CUFF ‘38, a retired engineer, has been ac-
tive on the last two alumni golf tourneys, served
on committees for the Annual Dinners and Career
Days and always a willing worker for alumni
events. Bob’s two sons and a daughter attended
Bishop Armstrong High School, Bob ‘61, Terry
Daveiga ‘62 and James ‘66.

JOHN JOHNSTON ‘60, who, with his brother,
Tim ‘68, own and operate Brothers Plumbing and
Electrical Store. Johnny has been active on the
committee for his class reunion, the Annual Alum-
ni Dinner and Career Day. He is Vice President
of the 1984 CB 200 Club.

VIC CIMA ‘61, Managing partner of Pickett,
Rothholz & Murphy, where fellow classmate, Dave
Murphy ‘61, is president, is also active in the local
Italian cultural committee and serves on the Board
of American United Italian Association. He and
wife Melanie have two daughters, one of whom
is graduating from JFK this year and the other is
a freshman there. Vic volunteered to provide the
cooks for this year’s alumni dinner and did a great
job.

DAN REHM ‘67 is on-sale manager of Capitol
Coors, son of an alumnus, Bob ‘44 and son-in-
law of the late John Marquardsen, Jr. ‘43, and
nephew to a whole string of Lahey’s. Dan and
wife, Sharon ('67 St. Francis), have two children,
Michael, age 5 and Chyrl, age 2.

JOHN COOK ‘77 is the youngest member of
the Board and came on last year to fill out the term
of a resigned member. John is the Assistant Vice
President and Regional Loan Representive of El
Dorado Savings and Loan where he works with
his dad, George, a member of the Regency Club
(former Regent), his brothers George, Jr. ‘71, and
Micahel ‘78 and several other CB alumni. John
filled in as secretary for the Board last spring when
Kathy Pooler was having her first son. John was
elected to be Treasurer of the Alumni Association
for 1984-85.

EDITOR’'S NOTE: Also new to the Board this
year is the author of this feature column,
ROSEMARY GLASS BOLLINGER ‘57, who has
been writing the column on BA Women Grads for
the last two years. Rosemary is Manager of
Caravan Travel on 39th St. and on the Editorial
Board of the CONNECTION, representing the
Alumni Association.
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Lawrence L. Chin Jr. ‘63
Certified Public Accountant
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San Francisco, CA

(415) 668-7823



Bishop Quinn &
Msgr. Church
Visit Campus

Founder’s Day, May 15, was the oc-
casion for Bishop Francis Quinn to
celebrate the Liturgy in honor of St.
John Baptist de la Salle with Monsignor
James Church, a graduate of the Class
of 1950. Msgr. Church was also the
homilist.

During the Mass, the students
presented Bishop Quinn with a check of
$800, representing the Lenten donations
from the homerooms. The bishop ex-
pressed his gratitude and his assurance
that the money would be used to help
those mot in need of food, clothing and
lodging.

Chris Martinelli Heart-to Heart
Fund

Chris Martinell of the class of 1981 is
currently a heart transplant candidate at
Stanford Medical Center. While family
insurance will cover major surgical
costs, other family expenses related to
the surgery are expected to cost in ex-
cess of $20,000. Friends of the family
have established a fund for these ex-
penses and the students at CB have con-
tributed with a Pizza Feed at the Straw
Hat Pizza on Florin Rd., a special per-
formance of ““The Odd Couple’’ and a
$200 donation from the Junior class.
Over $1,000 was raised by the students.
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New Basketball Coach
Named for Falcons

Brother Richard Camara, FSC, Prin-
cipal, announced the appointment of
Jim McDevitt as head varsity basketball
coach at Christian Brothers.

McDevitt comes from four years as
head varsity coach at Eastside Catholic
High School, Bellevue, WA. He is a
1975 graduate of the University of San-
ta Clara and of Jesuit High School, Car-
michael, in 1971. He will also be a full
time instructor in Spanish and English.

Academic Awards Presented
to Undergraduates

During the month of May, special
assemblies witnessed the distribution of
special awards to outstanding freshmen,
sophomores and juniors.

The General Excellence awards were
earned by: Robert Alvis and Matt
Splinter (freshmen), Ricardo Alfaro
(soph), Peter Tobia and Donnovan
Somera (juniors).

The Signum Fidei awards for
academic achievement and service to
other students were selected by the
faculty: Mike Quinn (freshmen), Joseph
Arlotto (soph) and Chris Ledesma
(junior).

Students Select Officers for

1984-85

Student body elections were held dur-
ing the week of May 14 with the students
selecting the following leaders for next
term: President, Donnovan Somera;
Vice-President, Joseph Arlotto;
Secretary, Ernest Cason, Jr.; Treasurer,
Patrick Dolinar.

73% of the student body went to the
polls during the recess and lunch breaks
to vote for 18 candidates.

Two Alumni Make Life-Long
Religious Commitments

The Christian Brothers and the Jesuits
will be two religious groups to receive
the life-long commitments of two CB
graduates.

Brother Brian Bernardis, FSC ‘72,
made perpetual profession of vows in
Berkeley on May 13 in the presence of
many of his confreres of the West Coast
Province, his family and relatives,
students and friends. Brother Brian has
been teaching the last seven years at St.
Mary’s College High School and next
year will be assigned to Christian
Brothers Retreat House, St. Helena.

His Dad, Paul, Jr. ‘41, is currently a
CB Regent. His brothers are all alum-
ni: Paul III ‘68, Make ‘69, Tim ‘75 and
Pete “78.

Rev. Arthur Liebscher, SJ ‘65, will be
ordained on June 16 in San Francisco.
He has been doing post doctoral studies
for the last three years at the Jesuit
School of Theology, Berkeley. Previous-
ly, he was teaching at the University of
Santa Clara. He will say a Mass of
Thanksgiving at All Hallows Church,
Sacramento on June 24,

Religious Superior

At the time Brother Norman Cook,
FSC, Provincial, announced the ap-
pointment of Brother Richard for a se-
cond term as Principal of the school, he
also informed the Brothers’ communi-
ty that he was responding faborably to
the requests of the Brothers and reap-
pointing Brother Bede Van Duren for a
third term of three years as Director of
the religious community in Sacramento.

Brother Bede has been at Christian
Brothers since 1978. He and Brother
Richard were founding administrators
of Justin High School in Napa in 1966.
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